
ANNEX 2 
 

 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

Closure of Oxford School 
 

Notice is given in accordance with section 15(1) of the Education and Inspections 
Act 2006 that Oxfordshire County Council, County Hall, New Road, Oxford OX1 
1ND intends to discontinue Oxford School, Glanville Road, Oxford, OX4 2AU on 
31 December 2010. 

Oxford School will be replaced by an Academy on the same site. All pupils 
currently at Oxford School will automatically transfer to the new Academy, unless 
they choose to move to another school which has available places.  

As educational provision will continue on the same site at the new Academy, 
there are no transport implications. 

This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal. Copies of the complete 
proposal can be obtained from: www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/consultation (click on 
"Consultation Calendar"); by emailing oxfordschool2010-
manager@myconsultations.oxfordshire.gov.uk; by writing to Barbara Chillman, 
School Organisation, FREEPOST, Oxfordshire County Council; or by calling 
01865 816459. 

Within six weeks from the date of publication of this proposal, any person may 
object to or make comments on the proposal by sending them to Barbara 
Chillman, School Organisation, FREEPOST, Oxfordshire County Council.  

 

Signed: Meera Spillett, Director for Children, Young People & Families 

Publication Date: Monday 6th September 2010 
 


